INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813PRIVATE 
LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, JANUARY 20, 2015 

6:30 P.M.

LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL AND JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER

MEMBERS PRESENT: Heath Oeltjen, Patrick Dwelle , Dawn Balow,



      Kevin Pavelka, Jack Rol, Michael Ohlhaber & Becca Weist
MEMBERS ABSENT:   None
OTHERS PRESENT:  Erick Enger, Jim Borgschatz, Valerie Loppnow, Marti Green, Andrew Eggenberger, Margie Harkins, & Heidi Berge.
CALL TO ORDER:  The regular meeting was called to order by Chairperson Heath Oeltjen at 6:30 p.m.  Pledge of Allegiance was said.

ADOPT THE AGENDA:  Member Rol made the motion, seconded by Member Balow, to adopt the agenda with the addition to new business, item D:  School Conference Date Change.    Motion carried unanimously.  
ADOPT THE CONSENT AGENDA:  A motion was made by Member Balow, second by Member Pavelka, to adopt the consent agenda as follows:

A. Approval of Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting on December 15, 2014.
B. Approval of Minutes of the Special (Organizational) Board Meeting on January 5, 2015.

C. Approval of Payment of Bills as Presented by the Superintendent for Audit.

D. Approval of Treasurer’s Report.

E. Approval of Student Activities Financial Report.  

Motion carried unanimously.

ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA:  None

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None
COMMUNICATIONS:  None 
BOARD DEVELOPMENT:  

A. Regular February School Board Meeting on Tuesday, February 17, 2015, at 6:30 p.m., Lincoln High School and Junior High School, Media Center.
B. Snow Daze Week – January 26-30, 2015

PRINCIPALS’ REPORTS:  Principal Berge was unable to attend.  Board Chairperson Oeltjen asked the Board to read through Principal Berge’s report.  No questions were brought forward.  

Principal Borgschatz updated the Board on new long-term substitutes:  Bestul (Spec Ed), McElmury (Gifted & Talented), Balow (Grade 5), Cobb (Grade 4) and Rollins (Para).  The Gifted & Talented and Para Professional positions will be reposted at the end of the school year.  
February 1 is the start of “I Love To Read” month and Bluff View’s theme is “Picture Me Reading”.  

Literacy night is February 19th from 6-7:30.  This is a night Bluff View invites at risk readers and their families to participate in reading activities.  It is anticipated that over 100 or more people will be attending this night.  

School Resource Officer,  Aaron Foss,  has started the Correct Choices Awareness Program (CCAP).  This program replaced the DARE program at the elementary.  Aaron will be team teaching eight sessions.  
The Bluff View fundraiser will be starting soon.  The group facilitating the fundraiser will allow a cash donation option.  That option will also be highlighted in the letter that goes home to parents.  Members Rol and Balow talked about the need for that option to be emphasized.  

Staff retirement talks have started.  So far Bluff View has verbal confirmations of retirement from two people.   

COMMUNITY EDUCATION:  Director Harkins informed the board that ECFE classes start the first week of February.  

Preschool screening still has one more session on February 13.

LEEP has started planning for next year, and the spring registration process.  Conferences will be held in late April, after assessments are done on all students.

Lego Club also starts this week.  New kits were purchased and that means new materials and new bins were purchased.  

We belong to the Hiawatha Valley A.B.E. consortium.  Red Wing Community Education “houses” this program and classes.  Testing is held at SE Technical college. Some GED preparation classes are held at the Workforce in Wabasha.  ELL classes are held at Red Wing High School. 
OLD BUSINESS:  None.

NEW BUSINESS:

SNOW DAY MAKE UP: A motion was made by Member Balow and seconded by Member Rol to authorize administration to use the make-up snow day of Tuesday, April 7, 2015 if necessary.  Discussion followed to clarify that the first two snow days, teachers report to work.  The 3rd snow day would be made up on Tuesday, April 7, 2015.  Motion carried unanimously. 

RECOGNIZE AAA and EXCEL AWARD:  A motion by Member Balow was made to recognize AAA Recipients Braeden McElmury and Alex Schimbeno; and EXCEL recipients Madeline Dwelle and Ryan Hanson on their awards.  Motion seconded by Member Ohlhaber.  The motion passed 7-0.

PERSONNEL

PARA-PROFESSIONAL RESIGNATION:  A motion was made by Member Balow and seconded by Member Pavelka to approve, with appreciation, the resignation of Amy Holland as a para-professional at Bluff View effective January 7, 2015.  Motion passed 7-0.

SPEECH COACH:  A motion was made by Member Pavelka and seconded by Member Rol to approve Philip Schmidt as Assistant Speech Coach.  Motion carried 7-0.

TIGER TIME EMPLOYEE:  A motion was made by Member Rol and seconded by Member Pavelka to approve Dylan McDonnell as a Tiger Time Employee.  Motion carried 7-0.
TIGER TIME EMPLOYEE:  A motion was made by Member Ohlhaber and seconded by Member Rol to approve Stephanie Gold as a Tiger Time Employee.  Motion carried 7-0.

APPROVE PARA-PROFESSIONAL:  A motion was made by Member Pavelka and seconded by Member Ohlhaber to approve Tara Fick as a Para-Professional at Bluff View (12 hrs a week).  Motion carried 7-0.

APPROVE LONG-TERM SUBSTITUTE GIFTED & TALENTED:  A motion was made by Member Balow and seconded by Member Rol to approve Michelle McElmury as a long- term substitute for Gifted & Talented Teacher.  Motion carried 7-0.

APPROVE LONG-TERM SUBSTITUTE 5th GRADE:  A motion was made by Member Ohlhaber and seconded by Member Weist to approve Abbey Balow as a long-term substitute for a 5th Grade Teacher.  Motion carried 7-0.

APPROVE LONG-TERM SUBSTITUTE 4th GRADE:  A motion was made by Member Rol and seconded by Member Ohlhaber to approve Jennifer Cobb as a long-term substitute for a 4th Grade Teacher.  Motion carried 7-0.

APPROVE LONG-TERM SUBSTITUTE SPECIAL EDUCATION:  A motion was made by Member Balow and seconded by Member Weist to approve Sandy Bestul as a long-term substitute for a Special Education Teacher.  Motion carried 7-0.

APPROVE LONG-TERM SUBSTITUTE PARA-PROFESSIONAL:  A motion was made by Member Pavelka and seconded by Member Rol to approve Sandy Rollins as a long- term Para-Professional Substitute at Bluff View.  Motion carried 7-0.

APPROVE LANE CHANGES:  Jacquie Stoltz, Tim Anderson, & Paul Holland were approved for lane changes by a 7-0 vote on a motion by Member Balow and a second by Member Pavelka.  
SCHOOL CONFERENCE DATE CHANGE:  Because of a late change in Boys Basketball sub-section playoffs, one Elementary, and two High School conference dates developed conflicts with the basketball sub-section playoffs.  The nature of the High School conference requires students to actively participate in the conference.  The Board did not want to preclude anyone from attending and supporting a Lake City team event.  A motion was made by Member Rol to move the Bluff View conference date of March 2nd to March 3rd and move the High School conference dates of February 23 and March 2nd to February 24th and March 3rd.  The motion was seconded by Member Balow and carried unanimously.    
SUPERINTENDENT REPORT:   Superintendent Enger updated the Board on the sale of some food service equipment.  It is equipment that is no longer used and taking up valuable work areas in our kitchen facilities.  
Weather cancellation and delays were addressed.  Enger indicated that he wants to maintain a consistent approach to school delays and cancellations.  Temperatures 25 degrees below zero or wind chills 40 degrees below zero are Enger’s thresholds for calling school off.  In the Board packets, Mr. Enger detailed the weather decision process and how they are applied.  Ultimately, he keeps safety first in mind.  

Half of Mr. Enger’s first year as Superintendent is now complete.  The budget process is under way and the question of revisiting the referendum “question two” is in the forefront.  The Finance committee will meet to evaluate the feasibility of presenting the question to the voters again this year.  
Superintendent Enger will also be starting on policies.  He would like to verify that Lake City has at least the minimum policies set out by MSBA,

BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS:  
Chairperson Oeltjen shared that he felt the MSBA conference was much better this year.  The keynote speaker challenged School Boards to look closely at technology in their schools.  Member Weist shared her experience at the conference, attending School Safety, Involving Community, and Healthy Choices workshops.  Superintendent Enger added to Chairperson Oeltjen’s comments on the keynote speaker, stressing that the keynote shared interesting insight on the mixture of technology and people, acknowledging that people are still very important in the equation.  

Chairperson Oeltjen reminded the Board about Superintendent Enger’s six month evaluation and the action they needed to precede.  

ADJOURNMENT:

A motion was made by Member Rol, seconded by Member Dwelle, to adjourn the meeting at 7:18 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

